
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– March 3, 2025 

 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Judy & Larry Sawyer, Fred & Claire Von Karls, Nancy Martland 

                Kathy Jablonski, Betsy Holcombe, Rusty Talbot, Jim Snyder 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, of February 24, 2025 

seconded by MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

The board received the latest U199 updates. 

 

The balloon test was rescheduled to March 8, 2025. 

 

CHRIS ELLMS will meet with Cliff Hughes in regard to the Crane Hill Easement process. 

 

The Willing Workers reserved the Meetinghouse on the following dates: Sales are Saturday with 

set up and clean up before and after. 

May 16, 17, 18 Yard Sale 

June 6,7,8  Lupine Sale 

October 10, 11, 12 Autumn Sale 

November 21, 22, 23 Christman Sale 

 

MARGO will follow up and get information on road speeds on town roads to discuss under other 

business at town meeting. 

 

The board will follow up on a possible ordinance that would prohibit the use of Jake Brakes in 

town except for Fire and Emergency vehicles. 

 

DOUG GLOVER is working on bids for a future expansion to the highway garage. 

 

The March 25th Water Testing Workshop is full.  On the town website there is an email you can 

contact to get on the list for a future event. 

 

Margo will reach out to Senator Rochefort about SB 188 and SB 297 that would affect the town. 

One involves the insurance risk pools that we are involved with through Primex and Healthtrust 

and the other is regarding review of building plans not by the municipality.  

 

We received an email in regard to a resolution the City of Lebanon has prepared to object to the 

freezing of Federal funds and grants to the state.  The board will review for next week. 

 

MARGO discussed the changes with Community Power. 

 



The board received the Administrative Completeness Notice from the NHDES for File Number 

2025-00330 Standard Dredge and Fill Wetlands Permit.  Crane Hill Road Bridge Project.  

 

Jennifer will include a Frequently Asked Questions sheet to the Building Permit and planning 

and Zoning web pages. 

 

JAMES SNYDER TOWN MODERATOR, met with the board to go over the Warrant.  Jennifer 

noted that she did not list the tax impact for Article #2 by error and will make that available. 

The board and Jim reviewed each article in regard to whom would speak to the individual 

articles. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday March 10, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


